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The following Half-Yearly Report is being published pursuant to the terms of Chapter 5 of the Malta Financial Services Authority Listing Rules. The condensed interim financial information has been extracted from the group’s unaudited financial 
statements for the six months ended 30 June  2017. The financial information has been prepared in accordance with IAS 34 'Interim Financial Reporting' as adopted by the European Union. The accounting policies used in the preparation of the 
Half-Yearly Report are consistent with those used in the annual financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2016.  This Half-Yearly Report has not been audited nor reviewed by the group's independent auditors. 

The Directors have the pleasure of reporting the group's financial results for the six months ending 30 June 2017.

Principal activities

The Group's principal activity, which is unchanged since last year, is to lease, manage and market its Shopping and Commercial Centres. Up to June 2016, the Group only operated The Plaza Shopping and Commercial Centre (owned by the 
Parent Company), but in September 2016, the Group acquired the Tigne Place Commercial Property (through the company’s newly formed subsidiary Tigne Place Limited).

Group Financial results

The Group's revenue for the period was €1,478,723 (2016: €1,267,385) an increase of 16.7%, whilst EBIDTA increased by 16.9% to €1,223,193 (2016: €1,045,949). Profit before tax decreased by 2.4% to €798,860 (2016: €818,702) mainly due 
to the increase in finance costs attributed to the loan and bond interest to finance the investment in Tigne Place. Profit after tax  increased by 16.4% to €604,668 (2016: €519,573) as a result of the fact that the Company is benefitting from a revised 
and more beneficial tax regime. The Group and Company occupancy at 30 June 2017 was 93% (2016: 99%) similar occupancy levels are expected in the third and fourth quarters of the year as the Group continues to enhance its retail mix. The 
Group's costs were maintained at satisfactory levels and the 2017 cost to income ratio increased slightly to 32.9% (2016: 31.0%). 

During the period under review the Group continued to explore the market for further investment opportunities. The refurbishment of Tigne Place is moving according to schedule and the major work should be completed before the end of 2017. 
The refurbishment and the renegotiation of new lease agreements has led to lower occupancy levels at Tigne Place and this had an impact on the group financial results.  The Parent Company is also considering to carry out a refurbishment at 
the Shopping Centre. 
 
The Directors do not anticipate a significant change in the group's performance in the next six months, although they remain alert to external market factors.

The Board of Directors does not recommend the payment of an interim dividend (2016: Nil).

1.  

 2.  The Interim Directors’ Report includes a fair review of the information required in terms of Listing Rules 5.81 to 5.84.

The condensed interim financial information gives a true and fair view of the financial position of the group as at 30 June 2017, and of its financial performance and cash flows for the period then ended in accordance  with  
International  Financial  Reporting  Standards  as adopted  by the European Union  applicable  to  'Interim Financial Reporting' (IAS 34);
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